
 

 

Board of Selectmen Emergency Meeting     February 26, 2018 - 11:30 a.m.  

Memorial Town Hall        Approved:  March 29, 2018 

 
 

Present: 

Selectman Brian Moriarty 

Selectman Cindy Doty 

Selectman Edmund Jaworski 

Ms. Marlene Michonski, Town Administrator  

Lydia Szych, Town Clerk 

Edwina Palmisano 

Sharon Strzegowski, Treasurer/Collector’s Office 

 

 

The Board conducted an Emergency Meeting to appoint a temporary Treasurer/Collector under 

MGL Chapter 41 § 40.    

 

Ms. Michonski informed the Board that though they had voted to add the Town Administrator as a 

secondary signatory the bank said the Town cannot do this.  Ms. Szych also informed the Board that 

though it can appoint a temporary Treasurer/Collector it may not appoint the Assistant 

Treasurer/Collector.  Responding to a question from Selectman Jaworski, Ms. Szych said the 

temporary Treasurer/Collector must be a person, not an entity such as Baystate Municipal 

Accounting Group.   

 

Selectman Jaworski moved to appoint Edwina Palmisano to the position of temporary 

Treasurer/Collector until the position is filled.  Selectman Moriarty seconded.  The motion was 

approved.   

Ms. Palmisano can now appoint Ms. Strzegowski to the position she actually already holds.   Ms. 

Michonski said there is $24506 left through June in the Treasurer/Collector’s salary line.  Selectman 

Jaworski suggested asking the Finance Committee for money.  Ms. Palmisano said bills can now go 

out with a May due date.   

 

Ms. Palmisano presented the Board with a letter appointing with the Board’s approval, Sharon 

Strzegowski as Assistant Treasurer/Collector.   

Selectman Moriarty moved to approve the appointment of Sharon Strzegowski as Assistant 

Treasurer/Collector.  Selectman Jaworski seconded.  The motion was approved. 

 

A certified copy of the appointment is to be sent to Paul Mokrzecki, Easthampton Savings Bank. 

   

Selectman Jaworski moved to adjourn.  Selectman Moriarty seconded.  The motion was approved 

and the meeting ended at 11:55 a.m.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Ki. J. Eno 

Executive Assistant  


